

December 23, 2021
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for December 23, 2021, was called to order by Harold Best, Chairman. Those in attendance were Harold Best, Fred Buckholtz, Matt McSparren, and Chad Findlay (Township Manager). Guests were recorded in the attendance book. This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren - yes).
1.  MINUTES
Harold Best then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the December 9, 2021, meeting. Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Fred Buckholtz seconded; motion carried. (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren - yes).

3.  PERSONS ON THE AGENDA – NONE

4.  STAFF REPORTS/AGENDA ITEMS – 
    1.  The proposed budget was read.  A motion to approve was made by Matt McSparren and seconded by Fred Buckholtz.       (All in favor.)  (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren - yes).
    2. Chad then proposed the paying of the Penn VEST Sewer Loan in full.  Harold Best made the motion to pay the                      Penn VEST Sewer Loan in full.  Seconded by Fred Buckholtz. (All voted in favor.) (Harold Best - yes, Fred                         Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren - yes).
    3. Chad Findlay then presented his resignation effective immediately.

    4. Chad then reported that an Executive Session was held on December 9th for a personnel issue where Eric Heil was               appointed Interim Township Manager.  Matt McSparren made the motion with Fred Buckholtz making the second.              (All voted in favor.)  (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren - yes).

5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
      Scott Snow spoke to thank Harold Best and Chad Findlay for their hard work and dedication during their tenure.  He            also wished success to Bob Betzold and Eric Heil moving forward.
6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS –
      Matt McSparren informed the Board that Venango County Economic Development Committee wishes to transfer                property back to the Township.
   The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be January 13,2022, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Chairman Harold Best adjourned the meeting at 7:14PM.
ATTEST:
Eric Heil, Interim Township Manager

